
 

 

 
 
 
 
May 22, 2025 
 
 
Timothy Smith 
Holcim (US) Inc. 
3500 Highway 120 
Florence, CO 81226
 
 
Re: Portland Limestone Quarries - File No. M-1977-344  
 Holcim (US) Inc. 
         Technical Revision (TR-12) 
 Technical Revision - Point of Compliance Location 
 
Dear Timothy Smith: 
 
On May 22, 2025 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety concluded its review of the 
Technical Revision application submitted to the Division on May 8, 2025, addressing the following: 
 
The TR is submitted for the Portland Limestone Quarry File M-1977-344 mine permit to revise the 
nature of the point of compliance (POC) from a groundwater well to a surface water location, 
 
The decision reached by the Division is:  approve.   
 
The terms of Technical Revision No. 12 approved by the Division are hereby incorporated into 
Permit No. M-1977-344. All other conditions and requirements of Permit No. M-1977-344 remain in 
full force and effect. 
 
 

Bond Held: $21,320,092.00 
Prior Liability: $21,320,092.00 
Change in Liability: $0.00 
Revised Liability: $21,320,092.00 
Prior Permit Acreage: 5,402.97 
Change in Permit Acreage: 0.00 
Revised Permit Acreage: 5,402.97 
Prior Affected Acreage: 1,275.42 
Change in Affected Acreage: 0.00 
Revised Affected Acreage: 1,275.42 

 



 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (720) 666-1065, or by email at 
Jocelyn.carter@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Jocelyn L. Carter 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
Ec: Amy Eschberger, DRMS 
 Patrick Lennberg, DRMS 
 Michael Toole, Holcim (US) Inc. 
 Dr. Angela Bellantoni, Environmental Alternatives, Inc. 
 


